

### Welcome to our First Newsletter!

We are very excited to share our first newsletter with the school. This will keep you up to date with the projects we are working on and ways which you may be able to support us to make a change in school.

#### **Meet vour Councillors**

Democratic elections were held across school last term to decide who would represent each class as School Councillors. There were some very good manifestos this year! Well done to everyone who stood for election.



We are very proud to introduce your 2022-2023 electives! Please follow the QR code to our dedicated School Council page to meet the team.

# Our Action Plan (Autumn 2022)

We have hit the ground running and already have written our action plan for the autumn term.

**School Logo:** Our first job has been to work with the SLT and a local artist to develop our school logo to include our school values. Keep an eye out over the coming months for more information about our final design!

**School Dinners:** As you know, we have a new catering company in school. School Council have been working hard speaking to classes to gain their pupil voice about the new meals. We plan to meet the Head Chef this term to work on special menu days and provide feedback from the pupil voice.

**Playtimes:** We hope to raise money this year to re-stock our wet playtime cupboards. We plan to ask children what they would like to see and hope to invest in new board games, crafts and puzzles.

## Remembrance Day

The School Council will be selling poppies as part of Remembrance week. We will be visiting classes between Monday 7<sup>th</sup> and Friday 11<sup>th</sup> November. We just ask for a minimum donation of 50p for a poppy and £1 for the wrist bands. All funds raised will help to support the British Royal Legion.

Did you know, you can recycle your poppy at your local Sainsbury's? The School Council will be happy to collect them and take them to Sainsburys on Ings Road. This will help to reduce and reuse single-use plastic. Please return your poppies by **Friday 18**<sup>th</sup> **November** if you would like us to take your poppy to Sainsburys to recycle.



## Have you got an idea?

If you have an idea, remember to speak to your class School Councillor who will feed back your ideas at our meetings. There is also a suggestion box on the School Council display board, outside of the school hall.